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To all students and faculty members of the Graduate School of Economics and

Faculty of Economics

February 22, 2022

About a month has passed since the last message. During this period, the number
of people infected with the Omicron strain continued to increase, and the number
of seriously ill and death recorded the historical high. The Priority Measures
for Prevention of Spread for Tokyo have been extended until March 6. The
activity restriction level of the University of Tokyo remains B. Thanks to your
utmost efforts to prevent the spread of infection, we have been able to continue

research and learning.

Looking at the number of infected and unrecovered over the last several days,
the peak seems to have passed. The number of severely ill and death will
probably continue to rise a little longer, but it seems that the sixth wave is

finally coming to an end.

The third vaccination is also spreading now. The University of Tokyo will start

on-site vaccination from March 1. I would like many of you, especially those who
do not find the vaccination schedule of the local government convenient, to take
this opportunity to get vaccinated. Hopefully the 6th wave will soon subside,

but the 7th wave can be around the corner, so we should better prepare

One good news is that the Japanese government has finally decided to relax the
entry restrictions for foreigners from March 1st. Relaxation of the entry
restrictions was something that has been advocated strongly by both industry and
universities, including the University of Tokyo, and I am glad to see that our
efforts finally paid off. However, it will still take some time before all
eligible international students who have been waiting for long time can finally
come to Japan. It is a pity that some will graduate in March without being able
to re—enter Japan. But, your relationship with the University of Tokyo does not
end with graduation. I hope you will have the opportunities to (re)visit the
campus as alumni in the near future. I look forward to discussing with you the

meaning of our experiences during the extraordinary time of the pandemic.



Please continue to send emails to chair@e.u-tokyo. ac. jp [Please send from an
ECCS Cloud Mail (@ g.ecc.u—tokyo.ac. jp)]. T would like to hear from you. Thank
you for your cooperation.

Dean of Graduate School of Economics, University of Tokyo, Chair of Faculty of
Economics

Takeo Hoshi



